Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: vacant council properties
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

The main purpose of this request is to gather data on vacant council properties in the United Kingdom. 
For clarification, this includes all forms of social housing in the ward of the council, including Housing Association. Specifically, I am seeking information on the following:
Number of vacant homes:
The number of vacant council properties

Answer:

358 vacancies (this equates to only 1.79% of all Council Housing stock)
The number of vacant Housing Association properties

This information is not held by the Council.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, the information requested is not held by Leicester City Council.
Reasons for vacancy:
Breakdown of reasons why said social housing properties are vacant

[E.g. awaiting repairs, legal issues, not meeting the Decent Homes Standard, etc.]

· 42 properties are ready to let and awaiting occupation. This equates to 12% of vacant properties.
· 316 properties are with the repairs department. This equates to 88% of vacant properties. 

Waiting list size:
How many residents are currently on the waiting list for social housing

As of 1/7/24 there were 6670 applicants on the waiting list.

Waiting list length:
The average length of the waiting list for a council property

This information is publicly available on the Council’s website at:
FAQs about what happens after your housing application is registered (leicester.gov.uk)
This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 21 of the Act- information accessible to applicant by other means.
The average length of the waiting list for a Housing Association property

As above, as housing association properties are advertised on Leicester HomeChoice, unless a housing association has their own waiting list in which case Leicester City Council would not hold this information.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

